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TOWN OF STANFORD                       
ZONING BOARD OF APPEALS

MEETING OF May 13, 2009
PRESENT: 

Jerrold Lerner


Kathryn Zeyher

Toni Liberta

Terry Kilmer
ABSENT: Chris Flynn
Also Present:  Councilman Robert Cadwallader


Meeting opened at 7:30 pm
MINUTES:  Kathryn Zeyher suggested a few corrections to the minutes of April 08, 2009. Minutes will not be approved until next month due to these corrections.  
NEW BUSINESS:  

NO NEW BUSINESS

PUBLIC HEARING:


KARPF AREA VARINCE -8 Karpf Place –Mr. and Mrs. Roger Karpf requested a variance of 85ft. so they can turn there existing house into a guest cottage then they will build a primary single-family residence for themselves.  The plan is that the applicant’s aging mother will stay in the guest cottage. The Public Hearing opened at 7:40. Mrs. Sherry Karpf, who resides near the property, asked where exactly the new house was to going to be built. Mr. Roger Karpf showed her on the map and assured her that the septic would be nowhere near her house. Satisfied, Mrs. Sherry Karpf had no other concerns.  The Public Hearing was then closed after no other objections and a motion to grant the variance was made by Kathryn Zeyher, seconded by Terry Kilmer. All in Favor: Unanimous.
     A discussion began between the Board Members regarding the RPG Development, Inc. sign setback variances. Ms. Zeyher said she would write a letter to RPG to let them know that a decision will be made at the next meeting on June 10, 2009 regarding the signs.  She will advise them that if they intend to withdraw the application they need to contact the ZBA before the next meeting. 
    There being no further business of the Zoning Board of Appeals meeting of May 13, 2009, Mr. Kilmer motioned to adjourn the meeting. Mrs. Liberta seconded. All in favor: Unanimous. Motion carried. Meeting was adjourned at 8:30 pm
Respectfully Submitted: _________________________________________





Mona Lantz, Recording Secretary
Approved by:   ________________________________________________
